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MEMORANDUM FOR:​ DR. ALAN M. GARBER 
​ ​ ​ ​ PRESIDENT 

HARVARD UNIVERSITY 
OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
MASSACHUSETTS HALL 
CAMBRIDGE, MA 02138 
 
PENNY PRITZKER 
LEAD MEMBER, HARVARD CORPORATION 
HARVARD CORPORATION 
MASSACHUSETTS HALL 
CAMBRIDGE, MA 02138 

 
FROM: ​ ​ JOSH GRUENBAUM 

COMMISSIONER, FEDERAL ACQUISITION SERVICE​
​ U.S. GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION (GSA) 

   
SUBJECT: ​ ​ ​ Review of Federal Government Contracts 
 
Pursuant to President Trump’s Executive Order, “Additional Measures to Combat 
Anti-Semitism”, on February 3, 2025, a multi-agency Task Force to Combat 
Anti-Semitism was created, consisting of the Departments of Justice, Education, Health 
and Human Services, and the General Services Administration. GSA is leading a Task 
Force comprehensive review of Federal contracts with certain institutions of higher 
education that are being investigated for potential infractions and dereliction of duties to 
curb or combat anti-Semitic harassment, including Harvard University.  
 
In light of this review, the Federal Government is ready to work with each appropriate 
contracting agency on the potential issuance of Stop Work Orders for all contracts 
identified in the attached schedule, which total $255.6 million of contract ceiling value. In 
addition, we are requiring you to send a list of all other contracts between the Federal 
Government and Harvard University or its affiliates which are not listed on the schedule 
to GSA’s Federal Acquisition Service Commissioner and Task Force member, Josh 
Gruenbaum. Commissioner Gruenbaum will lead GSA’s review. All materials should be 
sent to: universitycontracts@gsa.gov. Please be advised that alongside our fellow 
agencies, we will also be reviewing the greater than $8.7 billion of multi-year grant 
commitments between Harvard University, its affiliates and the Federal Government for 
potential compliance concerns, false claims or other infractions. 
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The Federal Government reserves the right to terminate for convenience any contracts 
it has with your institution at any time during the period of performance. Additionally, the 
Federal Government reserves the right to take any relevant administrative action it 
deems necessary in response to any wrongdoing identified during the pendency of the 
investigations.   
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